
WAC 181-86-110  Duty of ESD superintendent, district superintend-
ent and private school administrator to file complaints.  (1) When an 
educational service district superintendent, a district superintend-
ent, chief administrative officer of a charter school, or the chief 
administrative officer of an approved private school possesses suffi-
cient reliable information to believe that a certificated employee 
within such district or approved private school is not of good moral 
character or personally fit or has committed an act of unprofessional 
conduct, such superintendent or chief administrative officer, within a 
reasonable period of time of making such determination, shall file a 
written complaint with the superintendent of public instruction.

(2) If an educational service district, charter school, or school 
district is considering action to discharge an employee of such dis-
trict, the educational service district, charter school, or school 
district superintendent need not file such complaint until ten calen-
dar days after making the final decision to serve or not serve formal 
notice of discharge.
[Statutory Authority: Chapter 28A.410 RCW. WSR 21-08-022, § 
181-86-110, filed 3/29/21, effective 4/29/21. Statutory Authority: RCW 
28A.410.210. WSR 14-02-073, § 181-86-110, filed 12/30/13, effective 
1/30/14. WSR 06-02-051, recodified as § 181-86-110, filed 12/29/05, 
effective 1/1/06. Statutory Authority: RCW 28A.70.005. WSR 90-02-076, 
§ 180-86-110, filed 1/2/90, effective 2/2/90.]
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